
Controlling Giant Hogweed in the Tamar Valley 
 
A partnership between the Tamar Valley AONB office, the Environment 
Agency and Natural England, with support from Natural England’s Water 
Environment Grant is working tirelessly to control the spread of Giant 
Hogweed in the Tamar Valley.  
 
This invasive plant poses a serious health risk as exposure to Giant Hogweed 
sap can result in blisters, long-lasting scars and, if it comes in contact with 
eyes, could result in blindness. It can also cause long-term sunlight sensitivity 
in people who touch the plant. 

Giant hogweed looks like an enormous cow parsley and is an impressive sight 
when fully grown as it can reach a towering height of up to 5m, with a spread 
of between 1m and 2m.   
 
It was among many foreign plants first introduced into Britain in the 19th 
century as an ornamental species, but it's now widespread throughout the 
British Isles. The Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 made it illegal to plant or 
cause Giant Hogweed to grow in the wild.  
 
The spread of invasive plants through a landscape along river corridors is well 
known, and so the Tamar Valley control programme has focused its efforts on 
the River Tamar corridor from Calstock as far as the confluence with the River 
Lyd and along the Lyd as far as Greenlanes Bridge.  
 
The programme to control the spread of Giant Hogweed is now approaching 
its 20th year. In that time, thanks to the support of local landowners, the 
number of plants in the treatment area has been reduced from thousands to 
just 160 in 2019. This year our field contractor reported finding areas with no 
Giant Hogweed recorded for the first time since 2010. Some larger stands (up 
to 40 plants) still exist but, for the most part, only isolated individual plants 
have been found. 
 
We are fortunate to work with a contractor who knows the Tamar Valley very 
well. Locating and destroying Giant Hogweed is a physical and time 
consuming task as it involves surveying over 50 miles of river corridor, 
including both Devon and Cornwall banks, mainly on foot, and then lifting the 
plants or treating them chemically.  
 
If you do find Giant Hogweed you must take care. If you wish to remove it, you 
should seek specialist help from organisations such as the Royal Horticultural 
Society and the Woodlands Trust. 
 
The Tamar Valley invasives partnership group would like to eventually see 
Giant Hogweed eradicated from the Tamar Valley It is working in collaboration 
with other like-minded organisations including South West Water and the 
South West Lakes Trust who are also concerned with the spread of invasives 
in the south west region. Controlling any invasive species is no small 



challenge -  in the case of Giant Hogweed, one mature plant has the potential 
to spread at least 25,000 seeds. Nevertheless, the control efforts of the 
invasives partnership  over many years has resulted in a steady decline in 
Giant Hogweed plant numbers in the Tamar Valley which is a very positive 
outcome. 
 
 
 


